KELSBORROW CHOIR
COMMITTEE MEETING on Wednesday 23rd March 2016 at Old Hall Court, Ashton at 7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present : Elaine Campey [Chair], Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Ian Oulton, Dave Penny, Maddy Swan Manning, Bruce Guy, Rosina Williams, Margrett Barnes, Suzanne Robinson, Alan Burgess, and Barry Lockwood.
1. Apologies: Joan Pidgeon, Malen Johnson, and Peter Dalton.
2. Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on the 25th February 2016, were approved and signed. 
3. Matters Arising: There were no matter arising from those minutes which required discussion.
4. Correspondence: Apart from the usual e-mails received from musical tour operators and overseas music festivals there wasn’t any correspondence of note.
5. Treasurer’s Report:  Heather presented the accounts for discussion. Elaine questioned whether all of the subs had been paid.  Heather stated that it was difficult to say as members chose to pay by different means. Heather informed the meeting that the monies raised at Christmas for the Babygrow appeal had been dropped off at the Charity  - a letter of thanks was expected soon.  190 tickets have been sold for the Cathedral concert – Isobel Roberts had advised that commercial sponsorship now stood at £1,500.00.
6. Future Concerts: 
a. Chester Cathedral, 7th May 2016.  Elaine updated the meeting with arrangements for the concert.  She had attended a meeting at the Bishop’s House at which it was agreed that the Charity had agreed to provide the wine for the reception and that Kelsborrow (Irene Wilkinson and her team)  would provide the canapes.  A list of invitees had been identified for the reception and the list of volunteers for front of house was complete. Ian informed the meeting that the Sound Engineer had agreed to help us out at no cost.  The Choir need to be at the Cathedral before 3:00pm.  We would not be able to practice between 3:30 and 5:00pm as Evensong would take place in the Cathedral between those times. It was not clear yet at what time we would get to rehearse with the band.  Margaret had declared herself available from 2:00pm. Elaine noted that the Cathedral have sold approximately 20 tickets but did not have a figure for how many the Charity have sold.  David was pleased to note that almost all of the Choir had declared themselves available to sing.
b. Fauls Choir Whitchurch. 22nd April. Ian noted that he had not yet heard from David at Fauls, which wasn’t good.   Elaine asked whether the Choir should be going down to Whitchurch beforehand to have a joint rehearsal? Ian’s view was that it wouldn’t be the end of the world if we didn’t get a rehearsal.

c. NAC Concert. 2nd April 2016. Elaine confirmed that the Choir would be on first, with a medley of songs from the Sound of Music to close the concert.  Mike Williams had agreed to accompany us for the evening.
7. Social Group: Elaine informed the meeting that about 100 Choir members had expressed their wish to attend the Mollington Banastre dinner in September, and that 30 to 40 invitations had been sent out to Choir ex-members or associates who may wish to join us for the evening.  There would be an anniversary cake and a glass of fizz – plus each attendee would receive a small gift – maybe a little chocolate box?
Irene Wilkinson had sent in an e-mail from Llanelian church in old Colwyn suggesting that the Choir might wish to present a concert there later this year.  It could also then be used as a good reason for the Choir to have an away evening say in Llandudno.  The consensus was for the weekend of 20th 21st August.

Spen had agreed to host a curry evening after our Christmas Concert – maybe 20th December in St Pauls Hooton.  The Committee expressed their agreement to this suggestion.

8. Publicity: Suzanne screened three promotional videos for the Cathedral concert and asked the Committee to decide which she should proceed with. The video would be posted on FB and the Hospice web-site.  She added that she had walked the length of Chester handing out flyers and posters at every venue who would take them.  Articles had appeared in the Northwich guardian, and that she was trying to get an interview on Dee FM radio.  The Committee thanked Suzanne for what is clearly the most successful publicity campaign the Choir had seen 

Maddy confirmed that the programme had a few items outstanding but it was coming together. Elaine noted that the Cathedral had returned the big poster as it needs to be portrait not landscape format.

Ian noted that Frodsham sings have a vertical banner which stands on the stage with them. It cost £140.00.  Suzanne and Maddy agreed to investigate one for the Choir such that it could be available for the Cathedral.  |AP01SR/MSM|  
9. Any Other Business: 
a. CDS of practice music.  Alan noted that this had been mentioned at the previous meeting but did anything happen?  Jim stated that it was suggested that this be taken at the music committee.  Ian pointed out that this was not as straightforward as it first appeared.  It would be a lot of work for Margaret to record each part whilst one person sings it.  Not an easy exercise.  He suggested that we might be able to look at an Adele song for us to part practice to a CD..  
Date of Next Meeting.  Thursday  21st April 2016 in Elaine’s House at 7:30.
